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Headteacher – Mrs. France  
6th January 2023 
 
Parents/Guardians of all Pupils 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Re: School Uniform and Trainers 
 
We appear to have a lot of children coming in to school in incorrect uniform and also wearing very brightly 
coloured trainers.  I thought it might be a useful reminder to send out the uniform policy again so that you are 
confident that the uniform you are buying is the right one for school. 
 
Please can I remind all families that trainers can only be worn when your child is coming to school in their PE 
kit.  Trainers cannot be worn with regular uniform and if your child attends school in trainers on a non PE day 
they will be provided with a pair of pumps.  If your child wishes to change into a pair of trainers to play out in 
at lunchtimes (to play football for example) that is fine but they need to change back into their school shoes 
before coming back into class. 
 
With regards to the trainers that we expect to see in school these need to tie in with the school colours so 
either a plain white pair or a plain black or navy pair and not bright neon colours.  I appreciate that some of 
you will have already purchased trainers for this year and they may not be plain and if that is the only pair 
that you have for PE so be it but please purchase a plain pair next time.  If pupils do come into school in 
brightly coloured trainers and we have spare trainers in school then we may ask the pupil to use the spare 
trainers for that day.   
 
I do not want anyone to spend additional money on new trainers but to purchase plain ones the next time 
you are renewing your child’s PE kit.  From the start of the next academic year in September I would expect 
that all children will have the correct type of trainers for PE. 
 
If you have any problems with buying PE kit or uniform we do have some spare items in school so please 
either email the School Business Manager, Mrs. Smith, or ask at the office and we will try and find some 
suitable supplies for you. 
 
I hope you all had a restful Christmas break and wish you a Happy New Year. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Mrs. K France 
Headteacher 
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